
 

  

August 12, 2025  

To Whom It May Concern,  

I am pleased to write this letter of recommendation in support of Mr. Hesborn Apwoyo, Founder 

of Green Community Guardians, as he applies for funding through  

Green Community Guardians is a youth-led initiative based in Busia County, Kenya, committed 

to advancing afforestation, reforestation, and climate resilience through grassroots engagement.  

At this early stage, their priority is to complete the formal registration process as a 

CommunityBased Organization (CBO), a critical step toward unlocking future funding 

opportunities, building credibility with partners, and expanding their environmental impact.  

The financial support would enable Mr. Apwoyo and his team to cover the required registration 

fees and associated costs, removing a significant barrier to the organization’s operational launch. 

With registration completed, Green Community Guardians will be positioned to fully engage 

stakeholders, mobilize local youth, and implement their environmental initiatives with 

transparency and accountability.  

As Founder & CEO of Green Horizon Alliance, I have been advising Mr. Apwoyo on project 

development, funding strategies, and partnership building. His dedication, vision, and leadership 

give me confidence that this investment will yield meaningful returns for both the local 

community and the broader environmental movement in Kenya.  

I strongly endorse Mr. Apwoyo’s application and encourage you to consider this request 

favorably. The completion of this registration will set the stage for Green Community Guardians 

to grow into a well-structured, impactful organization.  

Should you require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 

antoniawhite@greenhorizonall.org or +1 901-379-4229.  

Sincerely,  

Antonia White  

Antonia White, MPH   

Founder & CEO – Green Horizon Alliance   



    
  


